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DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
 
April 17 Providence HS Registration Cards Due 
April 17 Report Cards & Honor Roll Celebration 
April 20 Mulan Team Performance at NC Blumenthal Center 
April 20 Next Scheduled Wildcat Weekly 
April 23-26 Butler HS Color Guard and Dance Auditions 5-8 pm 
April 24 Parent University Class in the Media Center 6-7:30 pm 
April 24-27 Providence HS Color Guard Tryouts 5-7:30 pm 
April 26 Tailgate at the Track 4:30 pm 
April 29 CMS District Dance Performance at Knights Theater 6 pm 



May 1 NJHS Induction 6 pm 
May 2 Principal Round Table Chat 5:30-6:30 pm 
May 3 Informational Meetings for Rising 7th and 8th Graders 
May 7 SLT Meeting 3:45 pm 
May 7 Spring Orchestra Concert 7 pm 
May 7-8 Progress Reports 
May 9 Volunteer Brunch 8:30-10:30 am 
May 10 Spring Band Concert 7 pm 

 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Dear Crestdale Middle Families: 
 
I hope you and your family experienced lots of family time and relaxation during our 
much needed spring break!!  Our students returned calm and ready for the last quarter 
of the school year.  Please continue to support our vision by encouraging your child to 
remain focused and ready to complete all school work.  It is crucial during these last 
review opportunities for our students to be punctual and in attendance daily. 
 
We historically adjust our fourth quarter bell schedule to allow additional instructional 
time.  As a result, the Academic Enrichment block/time is absorbed within the schedule.  
However, we will continue to hold clubs on Friday mornings until May 11, 2012.  
We are experiencing an increased number of students arriving at school before 8:00.  
Several students are in the building as early as 7:00.  If your child has permission to 
enter the building, due to tutoring with a teacher, he/she must have a note from the 
requesting teacher.  Otherwise, students will be asked to wait at the entrance until the 
bell rings at 8:00.  Staff members are not on duty until 8:00.  Therefore, we do not have 
adult supervision until 8:00.     
 
This is a very busy time of the year!  We are making plans for the next school year with 
registration, staffing, creating school calendars and coordinating year end activities.  
Our rising 6th grade Open House was exciting.  There was so much energy and 
enthusiasm in this building along with approximately 300 parents and more than 250 
students.    
 
As always, thank you for your continued support of Crestdale Middle.  Please reserve 
the date May 9th as our Volunteer Brunch.  We will recognize and honor all of our parent 
volunteers from 8:30-10:30 am in the media center.   
 
Thank you for all you do! 
 
Sincerely, 
Rhonda Houston 
 



ANNOUNCEMENTS & UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
CRESTDALE TESTING SCHEDULE:  2011-2012 
 

 
Test Name 
 

Test Dates State/Local 
Test 

Students 

Extend 2 Field Test 
For select students 
with documented IEP’s 

April 23 – 27, 
2012 

State Test 6th Grade Reading/Math 
7th Grade Reading/Math 
8th Grade Reading 
 

EOG Field Test 
 

April 16 – 20, 
2012 

State Test 7th Grade Reading 
8th Grade online Science 
 

Extend 1 Test 
For select students 
with documented IEP’s 
 

April 16 – May 16, 
2012 

State Test 6th, 7th, 8th Grade 
Students 
 

EOG May 14 – 17, 2012 State Test 6th, 7th, 8th Grade 
Students 
 

EOC June 1, 4, 5, 2012 State Test Algebra 1 Students 
 

World Languages May 1 – June 6, 
2012 

Local Test Spanish/French 
Students 

 
The 8th Grade Computer Test was cancelled by the district. 
 
 
Bell Schedule and Club Friday:  During fourth quarter, Crestdale Middle School has 
moved to a new bell schedule Monday through Thursday with no Academic Enrichment 
to provide additional instructional time. The new schedule will be posted on the website. 
We will continue to have clubs on Friday for our students. 
 
(Submitted by Debbie Webber, Assistant Principal, Deborah.webber@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 

 
 
TAILGATE AT THE TRACK 
 
Attention Crestdale Wildcats- Tailgate at the Track!!!  Join us on Thursday, April 26th for 
the track meet against JM Robinson and Kennedy.  We will have a tailgate party to help 
us cheer our Wildcats to victory!   
  
The track meet will start at 4:30 pm.  If a student can’t get a ride back to school before 
4:30 pm- no worries.  There will be a supervised Study hall in the cafeteria from 3:30-



4:15 pm. Parents must sign a permission slip granting the student permission to remain 
after school, 3:30-4:15 pm.  Permission slips will be given to students during homeroom 
Monday morning.  At that time, teachers will share the pick-up procedures and it will be 
communicated with parents/community. Book bags will be locked in the cafeteria and 
can only be picked up at approximately 5:15 pm and right after the meet at 
approximately 6:15 pm.    
  
At 4:30 pm, the festivities begin behind the school and at the track. There will be music 
and food for sale.  Hope to see lots of Wildcats parents and students there too!  The 
meet starts at 4:30 pm.  What could be better- homework finished, a full belly, and good 
fellowship!  GO WILDCATS!! 
  
(Submitted by BC Deiuliis, bcandfrank@carolina.rr.com)  
 

 
 
PARENT UNIVERSITY CLASS AT CRESTDALE MEDIA CENTER 
 
How to Determine if Your Child is Stressed – April 24 at 6-7:30 pm 
This workshop helps parents and caregivers identify the signs of an overwhelmed child 
and provides tips on what they can do to relieve stress.  
 
(Submitted by Michelle Newnam, Art Teacher, michelle.newnam@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 

 
 
THANK YOU! 
 
Thank you to all those who volunteered for the tutoring program. I am sure the students 
who participated appreciated the hours you worked on vocabulary and comprehension 
skills. I bet they enjoyed your encouragement too. Thanks again!  
 
(Submitted by Megan Forrest, megan_forrest@hotmail.com) 
 

 
 
PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
The following efforts have been brought to our attention by Crestdale Parents.  We, the 
PTO, are bringing them to parents’ attention should they want to learn more about 
them. We neither endorse nor denounce them. 
  
SMART Candidate Forum announcement: 
April 26th from 6-8 PM at Raintree Country Club, we (the Forum) will feature candidates 
from all parties running for State and County offices.  These elected officials provide all 
funding for schools.  We encourage maximum participation, as this will be a non-



partisan forum prior to the May 8th Primary.  District 6 County Commissioner Bill James 
sent out information regarding funding for suburban schools and Charter Schools, 
including the data showing charter schools receive more money than regular CMS 
suburban schools.  You may learn more about the SMART committee and the funding 
details at http://www.facebook.com/12.smart. 
 
(Submitted by Jane Golz, PTO President, jane.golz@yahoo.com)  
 

GLIMPSE INTO THE CLASSROOMS 
 QUARTER 4 

 
6th GRADE 
 
MATH 
Rolling dice, flipping coins, spinning spinners are just a few of the activities the students 
will be doing as they explore probability.  This unit brings together all of what the 
students have learned all year including their studies of fractions, decimals, percents, 
and area.  Students will learn to make predictions based on experiments and on 
theoretical probabilities.  Students will also be spending a portion of each class 
reviewing for the EOG, which will take place in mid-May.  All students have been given 
an EOG practice workbook (it is orange), which they should have with them EVERY day 
in class.  Some of the work in this booklet will be done in class, some will be assigned 
as homework, and some will even count as quiz grades, so it is important that the 
children keep up with these.   
 
SCIENCE 
During the 4th quarter, students will wrap up their study of heat, light, and sound waves. 
We will end our year with Ecology. Students will learn about ecosystems, biomes, food 
chains/food webs, and cycles of matter. We will be spending a significant amount of 
time reviewing all concepts covered throughout the year in preparation for the upcoming 
Science End of Course test in May.  It is very important that students are present each 
day and are active participants in our EOC review. 
 
LANGUAGE ARTS 
During the fourth quarter, students will be actively reviewing all they have learned this 
year.  Students will be challenged to use the literacy skills to analyze texts from every 
genre.  We will also focus on understanding test questions, using the process of 
RUNNERS (a test taking strategy), and justifying answer choices in preparation for the 
EOG. 
 
SOCIAL STUDIES 
Students will continue their study of Europe and South America.  We will spend the 
remainder of the year discovering the people and cultures of Europe.  Students will 
uncover the religions, languages, food, dance, and daily life styles of Europeans and 
South Americans.  Additionally, students will continue comparing these cultures with 



their own.  While they compare these cultures, sixth grade students will evaluate how 
these cultures play a role globally in regards to economies, politics and social 
situations.  
 
 
7th GRADE 
 
MATH 
Seventh grade math students will be wrapping up the school year with units on data, 
equations, inequalities, functions, and expressions.  Honors students will focus on 
Algebra readiness activities for next year.  In addition, all students will be engaged in 
activities geared toward EOG review in the five weeks we have until the EOGs.  To help 
students prepare for the EOGs, we need your help parents!  Seventh grade students 
need to have certain formulas memorized for the EOG.  They are not always given the 
formulas in the question.  The formulas that the students need to memorize can be 
found at the following website: 
http://www.iq.poquoson.org/2008vasol/7math/7math08formulasheet.htm. The only 
formula that is not included that they also need to know is the Volume (V) of a triangular 
prism, which is:  V= (bh/2)(h). We have been going over these formulas in class, but it 
might be helpful to create flashcards at home and go over them with your child on a 
weekly basis.  Only 5 more weeks! 
 
SCIENCE 
During the fourth quarter, your child will learn about motion, forces, and machines. By 
the time the students have finished this unit, they should be able to explain the following 
BIG ideas: 
 
• The motion of an object can be described and predicted. 
• Forces change the motion of objects in predictable ways. 
• Newton’s laws apply to all forces. 
• Energy is transferred when a force moves an object. 
• Machines help people work by changing the force applied to an object. 
 
The BIG ideas in the chapters support an understanding of the following Unifying 
Principles of physical science: 
• Energy changes from one form to another, but it cannot be created or destroyed. 
• Physical forces affect the movement of all matter on Earth and throughout the 
universe. 
 
LANGUAGE ARTS 
The students will be working on various types of Poetry and will create an 
argumentative task that will allow them to give their perspective on a theme topic.  The 
students will also revisit many of the objectives that will be covered on the End of Grade 
Test. This quarter students will prepare for the EOG by reviewing language arts 
concepts. Students will also participate in a literature circle. For the literature circle, 
students will be grouped based on the novel they select to read. 



  
SOCIAL STUDIES 
We have just concluded the study of India’s path to independence led by Gandhi’s 
philosophy of nonviolent resistance. The 4th quarter will focus on the regions of East 
Asia, Southeast Asia, and Australia and the Pacific Realm. This quarter will begin with 
the study of the history, culture, government, and economics of East Asia with a focus 
on China and Japan.  Next, we will continue the same characteristics with Southeast 
Asia with a more general overall picture of the region. We will end the quarter with a 
study of Australia and the Pacific region. 
 
 
8th GRADE 
 
MATH 
During the fourth quarter, we will focus on finishing content that has yet to be taught. 
We will primarily turn our attention to reviewing and preparing for the EOG (Week of 
May 14). Each week students will continue to be asked to complete weekly math 
assignments to help pinpoint and address skills and concepts that are still weak. Our 
hope is that these assignments will serve as an independent spiral review for the 
students. Please contact individual teachers if additional help or tutoring is needed. 
After the break, each teacher will be sharing information with parents regarding different 
EOG preparation opportunities.  
 
ALGEBRA 
When we return from break, we will bring closure to our study of radicals by 
investigating their role in the distance and midpoint formulas as well as the Pythagorean 
Theorem. We will conclude new content by studying statistical representation of data 
through matrices. Once new content is covered we will focus our attention to refreshing 
the students on 8th grade concepts, while also reviewing Algebra 1 concepts. Weekly 
Maths will continue to be assigned and will be used as a way to help the students 
practice and identify weak skills and concepts. 
 
SCIENCE 
During the 4th quarter students will be learning about Cells and Microbiology.  Some of 
the topics we will be exploring are basic cell structure and function, Protists, comparing 
and contrasting Microbes and Pathogens.  We will be spending a significant amount of 
time reviewing all concepts covered throughout the year in preparation for the upcoming 
Science EOG in May.  It is very important that students are present each day and active 
participants in the EOG review. 
 
LANGUAGE ARTS 
As we finish up To Kill a Mockingbird, and head into fourth quarter, Language Arts will 
begin to review concepts in preparation for the EOGs.  Students will use their data from 
class work, formative assessments, and the practice EOG to refine their specific skills of 
need.  We will be breaking down EOG style questions, deconstructing passages, using 
process of elimination to find the correct answers, and justifying our answer choices.  In 



addition to the practice passages, we will also be playing review games such as Bingo, 
Jeopardy, Four Corners, Trivia, and more.  
 
Our fourth quarter novel study will be facilitated by students through the use of literature 
circles. Students will choose the novel that is most appealing and work collaboratively to 
discuss the literary concepts in the text, share their "AHA" moments, and produce a final 
product that demonstrates critical thinking and a clear synthesis of the novel.  Literature 
circles encourage all students to take on leadership roles that display their strengths 
and talents in Language Arts. 
 
SOCIAL STUDIES 
We will be studying westward expansion, the Antebellum period, Civil War, 
Reconstruction, World War I, and World War II. We will analyze the causes and effects 
of these various events and time periods with Document Based Questions, Socratic 
Seminars, group and independent projects. 
 
 
ELECTIVES 
 
DANCE 
 
March15-April 28:  Students are preparing to perform for District Wide Honor Dance 
Performance 
April 29:  CMS District Honors Dance Performance, 6:00 pm at Knight Theatre 
(Downtown Charlotte) 
 
ART 
 
6th Grade:  Drawing from observation, ceramics/handbuilding, painting, color theory 
7th Grade:  Study Henri Matisse and fauvism, portrait drawing 
8th Grade:  Pop Art, printmaking, Ceramic jug heads, Paper cut molas 
 
DRAMA 
 
6th Grade:  Introduction to Drama, Theater History, story theater, elements of drama, 
perform small group plays, implement theater arts vocabulary, play analysis 
7th Grade:  Improvisation, implementing theater arts vocabulary, elements of acting, 
theater history, Asian theater, small group and whole class performances  
8th Grade:  Improvisation, implementing theater arts vocabulary, elements of acting, 
theater history, Shakespeare, partner, small group and whole class performances 
 
CTE 
 
EBT:  Students will continue to explore the functions of business through the 
development of Accounting Statements, Management Plans, Marketing Plans, and 
incorporating/understanding the use of technology in the business world.  The 



importance of business ethics and types of business correspondence will also be 
reviewed during the 4th quarter. 
  
Keyboarding:  During 4th Quarter in Keyboarding, the course will shift focus from 
learning typing and technique skills to Document Formatting.  Students will learn how to 
correctly format various business and academic documents, such as personal business 
letters, memorandums, invitations, reports, title pages, and bibliographies.  Students will 
continue to practice keyboarding skills, however more time will be spent learning 
formatting procedures in MS Word. 
  
BUSINESS COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY (BCT) 
 
Students will begin creating spreadsheets using Excel.  They will learn how to create a 
spreadsheet using formulas and functions, how to insert a chart/graph, borders, and 
graphics into the document.  After spreadsheets, students will learn the basics of how to 
create and manipulate a Database.  They will use MS Access to create “tables”, sort, 
and filter the Database. At the end of the course students will explore and create 
multimedia presentations.  They will be required to create a presentation and present it 
to the class. 
 
HEALTH/PE 
 
We will be playing Football, Volleyball, Bowling, Basketball, Soccer, Ping Pong and 
Frisbee Golf. 
 
SPANISH I 
  
7th Grade:  We will be studying Puerto Rico and it's world famous cellist, Pablo 
Casals.  We will be comparing and contrasting the musical styles of Hispanic artists 
from a variety of countries. Also, clothing and styles will be discussed. We will review 
grammar concentrating on gender and adjective agreement, definite articles used with 
nouns, tag questions, and basic telephone conversations. Students will concentrate on 
improving their writing skills and compile a booklet of writing samples.      
  
8th Grade:  We will be working on being prepared for high school foreign language 
classes.  We will be reviewing concepts presented during Spanish 1A and Spanish 1B. 
We are currently studying Spain and the Spanish Traditions of Flamenco Dancing, 
Spanish Guitar, Don Quixote, and La Corrida de Toros. Grammatically speaking, we are 
working on Direct Object Pronouns and attaching them to Affirmative and Negative 
Commands. 
  
(Submitted by Merita Little, Assistant Principal, Merita.little@cms.k12.nc.us, Debbie 
Webber, Assistant Principal, Deborah.webber@cms.k12.nc.us, and Anne Owens, CTE 
Business Education Teacher, Elizabeth.owens@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 

STAFF NEWS 



 
APRIL TRUE GRIT AWARDS 
 
During our monthly staff meetings, the administrative team recognizes teachers and/or 
staff who exemplify flexibility, tenacity, professionalism and a willingness to go beyond 
the call of duty while meeting the needs of a student.  This award, the True Grit, 
acknowledges the mentioned attributes.  Congratulations to our April True Grit Winners:   
 
Toni Burch – Substitute Secretary 
June Guylitto – Front Office Secretary 
Tamika Hinton – Registrar/Attendance 
Kelly Hoagland – Front Office Secretary 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 
Loretta Belton – Cafeteria Staff – April 5 
Kate Dittman – 7th Grade Math Teacher – April 10 
Lisa Copeland – CTE Business Education Teacher – April 16 
Angela Murray – 7th Grade Social Studies Teacher – April 18 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Evie Albershardt – Theater Education Teacher – on her recent engagement! 
  
UPCOMING WILDCAT WEDDINGS 
 
Michelle Harris – Orchestra Teacher – April 14, 2012 
Kent DeBolt - 7th Grade Science Teacher  - September 20, 2012 
 
(Submitted by Rhonda Houston, Principal, Rhonda.houston@cms.k12.nc.us)  
 

PTO POSTINGS 
 
2012-2013 PTO BOARD POSITIONS 
 
At the monthly board meeting held Wednesday April 11th, 4 of the 6 Executive Board 
Positions were slated and voted in by the General Board.  We are pleased to announce 
the following positions for the 2012-2013 School Year: 
 
President:  Jacquie Cugliari 
President Elect:  Mary St. John 
Vice President:  Sherri Silvia 
Secretary:  Lisa Shenton 
Treasurer:  Margaret Musa (pending vote by PTO Board) 
Treasurer Elect:  TBA 
 



At this point we are working to fill all our Committee Chairperson Positions for next year.  
If you are interested in serving on our board, please contact Lisa Shenton 
(shentonclan@yahoo.com).  Lisa has job descriptions for all our existing positions 
should you wish to learn more about the responsibilities of any of our current committee 
chairs.  Watch for specific news of open positions in subsequent publications. 
 
(Submitted by Jane Golz, PTO President, jane.golz@yahoo.com)      
 

COUNSELOR’S CORNER  
 
SAVE THE DATES! 
 
Rising 7th and 8th Graders:  Informational Meetings on Thursday, May 3rd at 8:30-9:30 
am, 10:30-11:30 am, and 6:30-7:30 pm. 
                                                                                                                      
(Submitted by Lana R. Johnson, School Counselor, lana.johnson@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 
 
Rising 9th Graders: Providence High School registration cards are due on Tuesday, 
April 17. 
 
(Submitted by Vickey Burger, School Counselor, Vicky.burger@cms.k12.nc.us)  
 

THE “ARTS” 
 
FROM THE DANCE FLOOR…. 
 
Sunday, April 29, 2012 @ 6:00 pm.  Charlotte Mecklenburg School District Dance 
Program Performance will include 200 dance students in CMS.  Location: Knight’s 
Theatre. 
 
(Submitted by Debra Foxx-Simmons, Dance Teacher, f.simmons@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 

 
 
BAND NOTES 
 
Spring Concert:  Thursday, May 10, at 7:00 pm in the gym for all grades.  Attendance 
required.  Concert attire required.   
 
(Submitted by Lesli Clowes, Band Director, lesli.clowes@cms.k12.nc.us)  
 

CLUB NEWS 
 



MATHCOUNTS UPDATE 
 
Riley Beatty, Steve Park, Evan Richards, and Mark Schachner represented Crestdale at 
the North Carolina State Mathcounts Competition on Friday, March 16, 2012.  The 
competition was held at the NC School of Science and Mathematics in Durham, North 
Carolina.  The team did a great job, placing 22nd out of 49 teams that attended from all 
over the state.  They were up against some very good teams this year, and came out 
with an average of 14.50 points compared to the competition average of 16.80.  Great 
job Mathletes! 
 
(Submitted by Kate Dittman, 7th Grade Math Teacher, kate.dittman@cms.k12.nc.us)  
 

 
 
BATTLE OF THE BOOKS 
 
Battle of the Books is a middle school reading program whose whole philosophy is to 
encourage students to read and to expose them to quality literature.  Students are 
required to select titles from a 27-book reading list developed by the North Carolina 
School Library Media Association.  In the spring of each year, some CMS middle 
schools participate in a competition, which revolves around the reading list.   
 
The 2012-13 Battle of the Books List is published on the NCSLMA website, 
www.ncslma.org/ms-bob-info with information concerning this competition. Any students 
interested in competing can get a good start by reading some of these books over the 
summer.  Even if they do not compete, these are great books for students who would 
like some suggestions for their summer reading pleasure!! Copies of this list are also 
available in the Media Center. 
 
North Carolina Battle of the Books List 2012-13  
 
Airborn  
Bronx Masquerade  
Chicken Boy  
Code Talker: A Novel About the Navajo Marines of World War Two  
Dead End in Norvelt  
Death Cloud  
Diamonds in the Shadow  
Drums, Girls & Dangerous Pie  
Everlost  
Flush  
Freak the Mighty  
George Washington, Spymaster: How the Americans Outspied the British and Won the Revolutionary War  
Jeremy Fink and the Meaning of Life  
Just Ella (Aladdin Paperback Edition) 
Left for Dead: A Young Man’s Search for Justice for the USS Indianapolis  



Out of My Mind  
Peak  
Peter and the Starcatchers  
Phineas Gage: A Gruesome but True Story About Brain Science  
Saraswati’s Way  
Stones in Water  
Storm Warriors  
The Graveyard Book  
The Nine Pound Hammer  
The Wednesday Wars  
Under the Mesquite  
White Fang (Puffin Books-Complete and unabridged) 
 
(Submitted by Peggy Lepsig, Media Specialist, peggy.lepsig@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 

ATHLETICS 
 
WILDCAT BASEBALL & SOCCER SCHEDULE 2012 
 
Monday 4/16/12 - Crestdale @ South Charlotte - Away (Boys play first) 
 
Wednesday 4/18/12 - Whitewater @ Crestdale - Home (Girls play first) 
 
Monday 4/23/12 - Crestdale @ Kennedy - Away (Boys play first) 
 
Wednesday 4/25/12 - JM Robinson @ Crestdale - Home (Girls play first) 
 
Wednesday 5/2/12 - Crestdale @ Alexander Graham - Away (Girls play first) 
  
Makeup date Monday 5/7/12 inclement weather  
 
 
WILDCAT TRACK SCHEDULE 2012  
 
Thursday 4/19/12 - Crestdale, Whitewater @ South Charlotte - AWAY 
 
Thursday 4/26/12 - Kennedy, Robinson @ Crestdale - HOME  
 
(Submitted by Andrew Cambruzzi, Athletic Director, 
Andrew.cambruzzi@cms.k12.nc.us) 
 

HIGH SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
 
PROVIDENCE HIGH SCHOOL COLOR GUARD TRYOUTS 
 



Attention 8th Grade Students! Providence High School 2012 Color Guard try outs will be 
held on April 24, 25, 26, 27 from 5:00 – 7:30 pm at the Providence High School Mall. All 
rising 9th graders who wish to join the PHS Color Guard and Marching band are invited 
to try out.  No experience necessary.  Be part of the award winning Pride of Providence 
Marching Band.  Attend all football games and compete in exclusive band competitions.  
Join a great team!  For more information, please contact Becky Pasma @ 616-340-
6123 or email PHSguardmom@gmail.com.  
 
(Submitted by Chris Carlsten, phsguardmom@gmail.com)  
 

 
 
BUTLER HIGH SCHOOL COLOR GUARD AND DANCE AUDITIONS 
 
Color Guard and Dance auditions will be held on April 23-26 at 5-8 pm at the Butler HS 
Band room. For more information, please contact Darin Morrow at 704-814-7228.  
 
(Submitted by Evie Albershardt, Theater Education Teacher, 
evelyn.albershardt@cms.k12.nc.us)  
 

AROUND TOWN 
 
SENSORIA 2012 - A CELEBRATION OF THE ARTS 
During this week long event, your senses will be heightened as we bring the very best in 
literature, music, visual arts, history, culture (and food!) to Central Piedmont Community 
College’s beautiful Central Campus. Join arts enthusiasts from across the region and 
discover the very essence of the Sensoria experience – cultural enrichment and 
community engagement.  
April 13-21, 2012 
CPCC central campus, 1201 Elizabeth Ave, Charlotte 
http://sensoria.cpcc.edu/events/  
 
STEAM 2012 
On Sunday, April 15, the Arts & Science Council and Charlotte Mecklenburg Schools’ 
Parent University will hold a day of fun and information for the whole family, celebrating 
STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, ARTS, and Math).  Families can enjoy 
access to museums and arts and cultural venues along uptown’s “Cultural Mile” (from 
the Harvey B. Gantt Center to the McColl Center for Visual Art). 
April 15 at 1-5 pm 
http://www.charlottecultureguide.com/event.php?id=11917  
 
AUGUSTINE PROJECT FOR LITERACY 
Augustine Project for Literacy provides free tutors for at risk students. On April 20th at 
6:00 pm, this nonprofit is having a yoga fundraiser at Yoga for Life on Moorehead St. 
with refreshments to follow at Savor Restaurant. Please reserve a mat by sending an 



email to megan_forrest@hotmail.com.  All proceeds from this fun event will go to 
training more tutors who volunteer in 13 different CMS schools. 
 
CHARLOTTE WORLD PARADE & FESTIVAL 
The First Annual Charlotte World Parade & Festival will feature a variety of live 
entertainment, world bazaar, food, and activities such as international games, family 
contests, continental displays of arts & crafts, storyteller in different languages and art 
competition.  
April 21 at 11 am – 6 pm 
Independence Park, 300 Hawthorne Lane, Charlotte 
http://www.worldparadefestival.org/  
 

 
Until next newsletter…Have a great week! 

Samira A. Loganathan, Wildcat Weekly 2011-12 
crestdale.pto@cms.k12.nc.us 


